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ADDRESS:

DATE:
Dear Monitor,

As a patient of the Lewisham Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG), I want to record my choice of NHS provider for your future reference.

I do not believe that it is in my best interests, as a patient, for my CCG to undertake contracts with outsourcing companies when a traditional public sector alternative is available. 

This is because:

1. Services supplied by such companies have shown problems with understaffing and inadequate data when claiming payments from the NHS. 


2. I do not believe such services can approach the standard of safety offered by public sector alternatives.  (In many other sectors including care homes, the quality and safety of privatised services have gone down and costs have increased.) 


3. Since they need to make a profit, commercial operators are likely to be competitive on price only if they cut corners on services.

I do not agree that competition is in my best interests; I am a patient not a customer.  It is only in the interests of commercial operators and will prejudice the necessary integration of NHS services.
Two other problems will occur as a result of competition.  Total NHS costs will rise: commercial competition tends to lead to supplier-induced demand and unnecessary treatment.  Secondly, if traditional NHS providers lose their funding to commercial operators, those NHS providers may end up dismantled unit by unit as core services are outsourced, and the NHS providers ultimately collapse.  This will remove any alleged competitive benefit.

If new private providers challenge a CCG commissioning decision in Lewisham, please take this letter into consideration as my express wish on how my best interests should be protected. 

Yours faithfully,

A patient in Lewisham

cc  Dr

  &  Lewisham CCG

